Bradworthy CP School.

Headteacher’s Report.
Governors Meeting Tuesday 23rd September 2008
Number on Roll –  133 Statutory Age
Staff Absences (Wednesday 30th April 2008 – Tuesday 23rd September 2008)
Mrs Davies –  1 day. 

Mr Stephenson – 17 days. 


Mr Furber - 1 day.

Miss Daniel - 0 days.

Mr Dawson - 0 days.

Mrs Hare – 0 days.

Mr Sentance – 0 days.

Miss Kent – 0 days.

Staff Report -

Mrs Hare returned from maternity leave in June. 
Her Class was covered by Mrs Maura Furber who has taken up full time employment at Bradford School. I know we would all like to thank her for her excellent work in Class 1.

The school has granted a request from Mrs Hare to reduce her teaching commitment from September 2008. She is currently teaching 0.6 (3 days a week) and is involved in a job share arrangement with Miss Denise Kent who began employment with the school in September 2008.

The arrangement is temporary for 12 months when it will be reviewed.

Miss Kent is also covering the headteacher’s administration time, working 0.4 (2 days a week) in    Class 5.

The above means that Miss Kent has been employed on the basis of 0.8 (4 days each week).

Mrs Cann has begun her maternity leave.

She gave birth to a baby boy in early September and both are very well.

Her duties are being covered by Mrs Caroline Stevens.
Mrs Carey has left school to begin teacher training and I know we would all wish her the very best.
Her hours have been offered to, and accepted by, Mrs Nikki Martyn who is now working 25 hours each week in support of our foundation class (Class 1).

Mr Stephenson has returned to work after a long absence. 

The governor’s personnel committee have reviewed staffing levels against our agreed, needs led staffing model, and this report is available on the governor’s web page.

INSET –

Mr Lewis has attended a primary School’s Sports Conference.
Mr Stephenson, Mr Furber and Miss Daniel have attended training relating to “Assessing Pupil Progress” which is part of the new Primary Framework.

Mr Furber has attended a primary strategy subject leader’s meeting for literacy.

Miss Daniel has attended a primary strategy subject leader’s meeting for maths.

Mrs Martyn and Mrs Cann have continued their NVQ course.

Mrs Stevens has attended a health and safety course.

Mrs Stevens has taken part in a teaching assistants induction course.

Mr Stephenson, Miss Daniel and Mrs Brown are currently taking part in a First Aid at Work course.

Meetings 

End of year parent – teacher meetings have taken place. 

The governor’s sub-committees have met.
Staff meetings have taken place.

Staff training days have taken place.

Meetings have taken place in relation to our induction programme for new children starting in Class 1 this September.
Mr Stephenson and Mr Furber have met with the parents of several new children.

Mr Stephenson, Mr Radford and Mr Furse have attended a number of meetings in connection with the future development of our school facilities as a managed part of development within the parish.

Mr Stephenson has attended a parish meeting in connection with the renovation and development of the village play area.

Mr Nixon and Mr Bromell have taken part in a number of meetings relating to the way in which we heat the school and the provision of a new boiler.

Members of secondary school staff from Holsworthy, Bude and Torrington Community Colleges have met with Year 6 children as part of their induction to Year 7.
They have also met with members of our school staff.

Special Educational Needs (SEN) reviews have taken place in school.

Our speech therapist has visited school to work with some of our children.

The school nurse has carried out health interviews.

Other School News -

A very enjoyable and successful five day residential trip has taken place in North Wales. Children in Years 5 and 6 were involved in this trip and it is wonderful to be able to report that all but three children took part.
We visited the Black Country Museum on the way up and while we were there we went to Electric Mountain. On the way back we spent the day at Alto Towers Theme Park.

The trip was very active. Despite terrible weather we climbed Snowdon and in addition to this we went orienteering, rock climbing, bouldering, canoeing and exploring the national park.

In the evenings we went hill walking, swimming and to  the cinema.

Year 4 children have taken part in a very successful three day residential trip to Penzance.
We visited the Eden Project, The National Maritime Museum and St Michael’s Mount. In the evenings we went to the cinema and to the Minack Theatre.

On the way back we went to Cornwall’s Crealy Theme Park.

Year 3 children have taken part in a very successful three day residential visit to Bath.
We visited Wookey Hole, @Bristol, SS Great Britain, The Roman Baths and Cricket St Thomas.

In the evenings we went to the cinema and swimming.

The first ever Bradworthy’s Got Talent has taken part. It was a really enjoyable afternoon and the standard of the acts was really high. It was fantastic that so many children were involved.

I’m sure that this will be an annual event from now on.

Class 4 have visited Buckland Abbey in support of their work in history.

Class 2 have visited “Lizzy’s Larder” in support of their work in school.

Year 6 have attended the Junior Lifeskills event at Fremington Camp.

Class 5 have visited Broomhill Sculpture Garden in support of their art work.

Year 5 have visited Rosemoor Gardens in support of their art work.
Year 6 have taken part in a two day induction visit to Holsworthy College.

Year 6 have visited the Milky Way as an end of term treat.

A Leaver’s Assembly has taken place in school

Class, sports team and individual / family photographs have been taken.

Our new intake of reception children have been photographed for the Journal.

The “Road Show Zoo” has visited school.
A Caterpillar Club is currently running in school for parents and children under 5. Holsworthy Children’s Centre is running the course.

The school nurse has carried out a “Growing Up” session with children in Years 5 and 6 as part of our sex education programme.

A group of children have recorded a song with our guitar teacher.

Piano lessons have continued.

A number of work experience students from Holsworthy College have been working in school.

The PTA have run a very successful and well attended Leaver’s BBQ which benefited from good weather for the first time in years.

A very enjoyable Sports Day has taken part with our House Team Robins winning for the first time by only a couple of points.

Children in Year’s 1 and 2 have received their annual allocation of 10 swimming lessons.

Years 5 and 6 have begun their swimming lessons.

Children in Years 5 and 6 have taken part in an eight week sailing course on the Tamar Lakes.

Year 5 have visited Burton Art Gallery in Bideford and Sandy Brown’s Gallery in Appledore.

Our pianos have been tuned.

Auditions have taken place for our Christmas play, Robin Hood.

Year 6 have attended the Ocenfest beach sports festival which was held at Croyde Bay.

We are once again running our surfing club at Bude this term.

Two football teams have taken part in the Shebbear College 5-a-side football rally.

Our A-Team reached the semi-finals.

Years 5 and 6 have walked on Dartmoor.

A group of Year 6 children have taken part in our annual 10 Tors Challenge. This involves planning a route which visits 10 Tors. The children then take turns to lead each stage of the route so that they navigate themselves around the course.

Although they are accompanied by adults the adults have as little input as possible.

This year the group covered 15 miles in about 7 hours with very little adult support.

Our school under 10 cricket team has taken part in the North Devon Festival.

Our under 11 team took part in their North Devon festival. They won all but one of their matches, which was a draw, but could only finish 3rd, with only the first two teams qualifying for the Devon Finals.

Our girl’s team also finished 3rd, also narrowly missing out on the Devon Finals.

Years 1 and 2 have attended a Multi Sports Festival at Holsworthy College.

We entered a team in the Aquathon which took place in Torrington.

Our rugby teams have taken part in festivals in Bideford and Barnstaple.

Our A-Team won all of their matches in the Torridge Area Festival in Bideford but were runners up because they scored fewer tries than the winning side.

Our A-Team lost their semi-final match by a single try in the North  Devon Festival in Barnstaple.

Our football and netball teams have taken part in the Merton Rally.

Our netball A-team did fantastically well to finish as winners of the plate competition. 

Our netball team took part in the Langtree Reunites Tournament at Bideford College. This is the biggest competition of the year and our A-Team did really well to finish in 3rd place.
Our Netball A-Team finished as runners up in the Holsworthy Area League competition. 

Standards
The first Performance Management Cycle for our teaching staff  is due to be completed later this month in accordance with the new statutory requirement which came in to force in September 2007.
A review meeting has been carried out by our School Improvement Partner (SIP), Mr David Brown, who has met with Mr Stephenson. His report is included with this headteacher’s report.
The governor’s personnel committee have reviewed staffing levels against our agreed, needs led staffing model, and this report is available on the governor’s web page.

End of Key Stage SATs have taken place, as have optional SATs in Years 3, 4 and 5.

The results have been considered by our curriculum sub-committee and a report on standards has been included with this headteacher’s report.

An audit of our Foundation Provision (Class 1) has been carried out by the LEA. It was very positive and a copy is included with this report.

Foundation Stage Profiles have been moderated.

Client Support have carried out an audit of our kitchen. The audit has very positive and there were no issues requiring any action. A copy is available in school should anyone wish to see it.

We are required by statute to provide a nutritional analysis of the school meals that we provide.

We have contracted this to a intuitionalist from North Devon Hospital who is very close to completing this complex, and expensive, task.

The LEA have carried out an internal audit of our financial systems and safeguards. All assurances were either substantial or full and there are thus no pressing issues requiring any immediate action. Copies will be supplied to finance committee members and a copy is available in school should anyone else wish to view it.

The school has carried out an internal audit of cleaning and caretaking in school. The report was very positive and is part of the premises sub-committee’s report to this meeting.

Buildings and Grounds -

A range of minor repairs have been carried out.

The governors have met to discuss the possible future development of our school premises. 

A great deal of work has been carried out so that we can make a decision about the school boilers and the supply of energy generally. This is part of the business of this meeting.

A fire drill has taken place.

Our fire alarm system has been serviced and checked.

Work has been carried out on our stage ahead of our Christmas play.

Kitchen Roof is still in a state of partial completion and is part of the business of this meeting.
A potentially serious leak in the loft space above the foyer, boys toilet and Classes 4 and 5 has been dealt with before any major damage was done.

The ceiling of the foyer inside the main entrance has been refurbished and repaired.

The computer area has been extended and now contains 15 PCs.

The walls of the girl’s toilets have been decorated.

A new boot rack has been put inside the main foyer.
